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MEMO 

TO:  Chairperson Wetzel and Commission Members  

FROM: Andrew Beyer, P.E. 

DATE:  August 17, 2023 

RE:  Public Works Commission Meeting of August 22, 2023 

 

Agenda Item: 

Review and take possible action: Street repair petition for 1100 block of Pleasant Street 

BACKGROUND: 

Review and take possible action: Street repair petition for 1100 block of Pleasant Street 

Beginning in 2022, the Engineering Division has received requests to improve pavement and drainage on the 

1100 block of Pleasant Street. Design was performed in the winter of 2022/2023 and improvements were made 

in summer of 2023. Whereas current practice is to take roadway improvement petitions through the Public Works 

Commission prior to adding to the 5-year Capital Improvement Program (CIP), the scope of the Pleasant Street 

project was not of the scale to add to the CIP budget and could be completed using non-capital funding sources.   

A property owner on the 1100 block of Pleasant Street is requesting additional improvements be made to address 

drainage concerns. Drainage along the 1100 block of Pleasant Street generally flows to the southeast and the 

roadway was designed accordingly with three new catch basins and new 12” storm sewer. After review of 

preconstruction survey data, design, and post construction survey data, drainage conditions within the public 

right-of-way have been improved.  
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